
September 8, 1982 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Wednesday, September 8, 1982 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on 

Hoffman Home Road.  All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Harry Hilbert, 

carried.   

 The treasurer’s report and bills to be paid were approved by motion of Jim Neth, 2
nd

 

by Snyder, carried.   

 The sewer module for the Calvin Keefer property was approved by motion of 

Snyder, 2
nd

 by Hilbert, carried.   

 The sewer module for the John Dyarman property was approved by motion of Neth, 

and 2
nd

 by Hilbert, carried.   

 Libby-Myers plans were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Hilbert, carried.   

 Group Insurance - It was decided not to pursue the group insurance since the cost of 

a new plan would by very expensive for the township to assume.  Everyone has their own 

insurance.  Secretary to write letter to Mrs. Rhoda Conover informing her of supervisors 

decision to eliminate the coverage since the association is no longer writing this plan.   

 Workman’s compensation (firemen) - Littlestown’s cost for 1981 - $140.56, 

Gettysburg’s was $139.81 for 1981.  There was some discussion on how to arrive at a fair 

share for each borough or township.  Snyder to talk with Littlestown Fire Company and ask 

for more figures.  Neth to contact Gettysburg officials for their figures.   

 Dozer on Bowers Road eliminating objects that were in the path and widening the 

road.   

 Snyder to take Mr. Bowers from Bowers Company to Clapsaddle Road to 

investigate widening of that particular road.   

 Revenue Sharing for 1983 - $22,780.00 in four (4) payments.   

 Tractor and mower broke down.  Tractor 30 years old and mower four years old.  

Will cost more than they are worth to repair them.  Supervisors discussed a Hydramower 

which D.W. Miller demonstrated in this township a few weeks ago.  This mower will fit on 

present tractor.  It is very safe operating piece of equipment.  It has a flail blade and will 

not throw objects as does the rotary mower.  A motion was made by Snyder and 2
nd

 by 

Neth to advertise for bids for a Hydramower.  This motion was carried.  Secretary was 

instructed to advertise for this Hydramower.  Neth suggested that supervisors contact other 

municipalities that have this piece of equipment to see if they are satisfied with it.   

 There will be a special meeting to open bids on Tuesday September 28, 1982 at 

7:00 p.m.   

 Meeting adjourned at 9:35 p.m. by motion of Neth, 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.   

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


